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Township Directory
Board of Supervisors
John Auerbach, Chair

David Snyder,  Vice Chair
Eric Brindle, Member

Penny Schenk, Member
Steffen Torres, Member

Administration
Joan McVaugh,  Township Manager/Treasurer

Jeffrey Eastburn, Assistant Township Manager

Sharon Norris, Secretary

Eileen Rembecki, Secretary (part-time)
Duane Brady, Building Inspector and Zoning Officer

Contact Information
In person:  20 Municipal Lane

Kemblesville, Pa. 19347

Office Hours: M-F, 8 am-4 pm

By Phone: 610-255-5212
By Fax: 610-255-0659 

By Mail:  P. O. Box 118 
Kemblesville, PA 19347

Email: info@franklintownship.us

On the web: www.franklintownship.us

Township Meetings
All meetings are held in the meeting room at the Township Office.

Supervisors’ Board Meeting–
*2nd  Wednesday of the month, 7 pm

3rd Wednesday of the month, 7pm 

Planning Commission-
1st Thursday of the month, 7pm

Historical Commission-
1st Wednesday of the month, 7 pm

Historical Architectural Review Board- 
Immediately following the Historical 

Commission Meeting 

Emergency Mgt. - 1st Monday, 7 pm

*(When the monthly agenda is light or there is no 
mandatory business that must be concluded this 

meeting will not take place.)

Real Estate Tax Collector: 
Berkheimer Associates, 610-599-3143

www.hab-inc.com

Earned Income Tax Collectors:
Keystone Collections Group

144 Wallace Avenue
Downingtown, PA 19335

610-269-4402 (Customer Service)
888-328-0558 (Employer Hotline)

www.keystonecollects.com
The Franklin Township Newsletter is published by the 

Franklin Township Board of Supervisors
 and produced by Lucas Communications and Publications.

The Alexanders: one of FTs first settlers
Until 1767 the land south 

of Stricklersville Road was 
claimed by both the Penn 
and Calvert families. King 
James I granted land (Mary-
land) to Sir George Calvert in 
1632. In 1681 William Penn 
received a great deal of land 
(Pennsylvania and Delaware) 
from King Charles II to satisfy 
a debt that the King owed to 
Penn’s father. This created a 
dispute over the border be-
tween Maryland and Penn-
sylvania as both of the land 
charters overlapped.

The Calvert family encour-
aged settlement of their lands 
and solicited colonists to come and settle in 
the new world. In 1676, a Scotch Irish fam-
ily, with seven brothers and two sisters, by 
the name of Alexander came from Donegal, 
Ireland. Some settled in Cecil County others 
further south in Somerset, Pocomoke and 
in Virginia. They were farmers, weavers, tan-
ners and blacksmiths. Several Alexanders 
located just south of Stricklersville Road 
(now in Fairhill) as they received a 2000 acre 
land grant in 1717 and 1718. These land 
grants included the land in Franklin from 
the Maryland border to Stricklersville Road 
to Tweeds Mill on the Big Elk Creek. A peti-
tion was signed by the Alexander’s in 1722 
attesting to the fact that they believed this 
land was in Maryland.

This started a 50-year dispute and long 
process over which government – the Cal-
verts/Maryland or the Penns/Pennsylva-
nia -  owned this piece of land. In 1732 an 
agreement was signed by Lord Baltimore 
to accept a still undefined, but designated 

border, which the Mason-Dixon survey 
settled in 1767. Some of the land granted to 
the Alexanders was indeed in Pennsylvania.

By this time all the original seven Alexan-
der brothers and two sisters had passed 
away. They never learned the outcome of 
this disagreement.

The Alexander family was a hardy fam-
ily and had many children. Soon there 
was not enough land for all of them to 
continue to live here and through the 
years the family expanded to Tennessee, 
North Carolina and up the Susquehanna 
River to York and other surrounding areas. 
However, many of our many-generation 
township residents’ ancestors more than 
likely were an Alexander. 

Alexander family members were the 
founders of both Head of the Christiana 
Presbyterian Church on Rt. 273 in Dela-
ware and the Rock Church on Rt. 273 in 
Maryland. Many of them are buried there.

The remains of the original Alexander homestead can be seen in 
Fair Hill Natural Re ources Area.

History Corner

Obtaining Dog Licenses in Chester County
All dogs, three months of age and 

older, must be licensed in the State of 
Pennsylvania. Owners can be fined for 
not licensing their dogs.

The County Treasurer’s office is respon-
sible for collecting the applications and 
fees and issuing the dog license. Yearly 
regular fees are $6.45 for spayed and neu-
tered dogs and $8.45 if not. Persons with 
disabilities and senior citizens receive a $2 
discount. Licenses are based on a calen-
dar year and must be renewed annually. 

There is an option for a lifetime li-
cense. The cost is $51.45 ($31.45 for 
seniors) and involves tattooing or mi-
crochipping your dog. Call the Country 
Treasurer’s Office for details. 610-344-
6370.

Dog licenses can now be obtained 
online at www.padoglicense.com. In 
addition they can be purchased at the 
Chester County Treasurer’s Office (by 
mail or in person) and at West Grove 
and Oxford Borough offices.


